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June 10, 2025 

 
Subcommittee Chair Cindy Hyde-Smith 
Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 
and Urban Development, and Related Agencies  
U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations 
Washington, D.C. 20510  

Subcommittee Ranking Member Kirsten Gillibrand 
Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing 
and Urban Development, and Related Agencies 
U.S. Senate Committee on Appropriations 
Washington, D.C. 20510 

 
Dear Chair Hyde-Smith and Ranking Member Gillibrand, 
 
I request a technical correction to a Congressionally Directed Spending item included in the Fiscal Year 
2023 Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related Agencies Appropriations Bill, 
listed below. The reason for this necessary correction is to clarify that the request listed below is eligible 
for funding under the Department of Transportation (DOT) Federal Transit Administration (FTA) 
Transit Infrastructure Grants (TIG) account. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a 
pecuniary interest in any of the congressionally directed spending items that I have requested, consistent 
with the requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. 

Account funded in: DOT FRA CRISI  
Project Name in the FY23 JES: Midway Crossing  
Recipient Name in the FY23 JES: Suffolk County  
Publicly Disclosed Project Purpose: This project will create new surface parking at the Ronkonkoma 
Train Station. This parking will accommodate future growth in parking demand and allow for the 
reorganization and consolidation of existing commuter parking, facilitating future vertical development 
in close proximity to the station itself.  
Request for technical change: Transfer funding from the Department of Transportation (DOT) Federal 
Railroad Administration (FRA) Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements (CRISI) 
account to the DOT Federal Transit Administration (FTA) Transit Infrastructure Grants (TIG) account 
to ensure that this award is eligible for funding. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Charles E. Schumer 
United States Senator 

 


